
KEELBY PRIMARY ACADEMY 
 
NEWSLETTER 16th September, 2018 
 
 
NEWSLETTER 16th September, 2019 
 
PARENTS DIARY –All dates for your diary will be posted onto the calendar on the new school website. 
 
WATER BOTTLES – Please make sure your child brings their own water bottle into school each day.  They 
will be able to fill their water bottles up from our water coolers during the day. 
 
ON-LINE ORDERING OF MEALS 
We would like to remind you that the deadline for ordering meals is midnight on a Tuesday for the 
following week.  Please do not change or order any additional meals for that specific week after the 
deadline.  We will cancel meals on a daily basis if we have had notification that your child will be absent but 
we do need to know by 9.30 a.m. please.  If you encounter any problems regarding the meals please 
contact the school office (not our kitchen).  We can make a computer available or assist you with any 
ParentPay queries.  
 
FLU VACCINATIONS (Whole School) – Wednesday 30th October. Please make sure you have sent your 
consent for your child/ren to have their flu vaccination (this was via a link in an email before the summer 
break).  
 
JEANS FOR GENES - Friday 20th September. This is a non-uniform day. Children can dress in something 
denim and don’t forget to send £1.00 (or other donation) – in a named envelope please. There will be no 
celebration assembly this week. 
 
MACMILLAN COFFEE AFTERNOON- We will be hosting this event on Friday 27th September at 2.15pm. 
We hope you will be able to join us 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS - Purple Pear Photographers will be in school next Wednesday, 25th 
September to take photographs of individual children and family groups. We will assume you are happy for 
your child/ren to have their photo taken unless you let us know otherwise. 
Pre-school children: if you would like a family group (children only), which includes a pre-school child, 
please come to the hall door after the gates are opened at 8.50 a.m. and we will give you a numbered 
ticket.  A member of staff will then go and fetch the older children as and when required. We will take the 
family photos first and hope to complete these by 9.30a.m.. 
 
BOOKFAIR - From 2.30 pm on Friday 4th October, you may take your child from the class and look at the 
books together. There is usually quite a crush immediately after school, slightly earlier or later is better but 
please note that children will be expected to leave school at the normal time.   
 
GRANPARENTS DAY – Friday 4th October a letter will be sent out with more details to the Foundation 
Stage.  

 
OFFICE HOURS – Please note that the school office will not be open until 8.45 a.m. (after the daily staff 
briefing). It will close at 4.30pm. 
 
HARVEST FESTIVAL – Thursday 3rd October. Any donations of food, e.g. tins or dried products would be 
very much appreciated. All proceeds this year will be given to the ‘Food Larder’ helping local families. 
 
SAFEGUARDING AND PREVENT – We have updated our policies and procedures. Please have a look at 
our new website for the details. 
 
Annabel Cowling, Academy Principal          
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